CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
31st July, 2006

Meeting commenced:
  9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
10.45 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Bill Hinds - in the Chair

Councillor Vincent Devine

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Alan Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services



John Spink - Head of Finance



Mike Bleese - Head of Human Resources



Debbie Brown - Assistant Director, Human Resources



John Tanner - Acting Head of Customer Services



Kevin Wolstencroft 
} Children’s Services Directorate



Chris Mee

}



Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator

1.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

2.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of briefing held on 24th July, 2006, was agreed as a correct record.

3.
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE ITEMS

AGREED:
THAT capital expenditure be incurred on the following schemes:-

Scheme


Amount

£

A572 Worsley Road Resurfacing
1,103,382.11

Lighting Column Survey
95,460.00

Whit Lane Environmental Improvements
591,236

Heating Distribution Replacement Project Peel Hall C.P. School
109,977.54

4.
PURCHASE OF SALFORD SCIENCE PARK FROM THE NWDA

The Chief Executive and the Managing Director for Urban Vision Partnership Limited submitted a joint report containing details of the provisional terms and legal formalities relating to the purchase of the abovementioned site by the City Council.


AGREED:
THAT subject to due diligence checks, the terms and conditions for purchase as detailed in the report now submitted be approved and a decision notice be issued in respect hereof.

5.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE

John Tanner, Acting Head of Customer Services, reported on the current collection rate as of 31st July, 2006.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
BUDGETARY CONTROL STATEMENT - CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES DIRECTORATE - QUARTER 1 2006/07

Head of Finance submitted a report containing details of the first quarter performance  budgetary control by the Directorate.


Members commented upon issues contained within the report and proposed action to be taken.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

7.
NORTH WEST EMPLOYERS ORGANISATION AGM

The Head of Human Resources provide details of the North West Employer’s Organisation Conference, attended by him and Councillor Vincent Devine.

8.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the Paragraphs of Schedule 12A to the Act indicated below.  It was determined that on balance it would not be in the public interest to disclose the information because, disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act and would not provide the public with any useful information.

9.
APPLICATION FOR ESSENTIAL CAR MILEAGE - ENVIRONMENT DIRECTORATE



(Paragraph 1 - Information relating to an employee of the City Council)


AGREED:
THAT the application be approved, and a decision notice be issued in respect hereof.

10.
SALFORD PFI (II) HIGH SCHOOLS PROJECT - 


PFI REPLACEMENT OF TWO HIGH SCHOOLS  


(Paragraph 3 - Information relating to financial and business affairs of a particular person (including the Authority holding that information))


The Strategic Director of Children’s Services requested approval to the contract documentation terms and conditions relating to the abovementioned project.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the documentation, terms and conditions as detailed in the report now submitted be approved and a decision notice be issued in respect hereof.




(2) THAT in the absence of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services, the Head of Finance be authorised to “sign off” the financial summary in respect of the contract.

11.
DRAFT LOCAL GOVERNMENT (EARLY TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT) (DISCRETIONARY COMPENSATION) (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2006

(Paragraph 4 - Information relating to consultations and contemplated negotiations in connection with a labour related matter)


Mike Bleese, Head of Human Resources, submitted a report containing details of the proposed regulations to be introduced on 1st October, 2006, together with the implications for a future policy for the Council.


AGREED:
THAT the Head of Human Resources be requested to evaluate the City Council’s current scheme in light of the proposed regulations, to ensure it retains, wherever possible, its existing conditions and flexibility, and submit a report thereon to a future briefing, prior to the matter being determined by Cabinet.
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